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MINUTES OF A SPECIAL 
MEETING

BOARD OF DIRECTORS OF 
THE MADRID COMMUNITY 

SCHOOL DISTRICT
WEDNESDAY, JANUARY 5, 2022

Call to Order
The Board of Directors for the 

Madrid Community School Dis-
trict met for a special meeting on 
Wednesday, January 5, 2022 in the 
Madrid Administration Office. Meet-
ing was called to order by President 
Lauren Clark at 5:00pm.

Roll Call
Members present were Allie An-

tonovich, Chelcie Badgley, Lauren 
Clark, and Jessica Smith. Tyler 
Simmons arrived at 5:09pm. Super-
intendent Brian Horn, Board Sec-
retary Kris Van Pelt, and two other 
guests were also in attendance. 

Special Meeting Agenda for Jan-
uary 5, 2022

Moved by Antonovich, second 
by Badgley to approve the special 
meeting agenda for January 5, 2022 
as presented. Roll call: Badgley, 
Smith, Antonovich, Clark. Motion 
carried 4-0. 

First Reading and Immediate Im-
plementation

On Friday December 17th, the 
U.S. Court of Appeals for the Sixth 
Circuit dissolved the stay order on 
the OSHA Emergency Temporary 
Standard (ETS) mandating vacci-
nations/testing for employers with 
100 or more employees. Because 
the stay order has been dissolved, 
OSHA has stated they intend to 
begin enforcing the ETS beginning 
January 10th. However, the testing 
requirements will not be enforced 
until February 9th. Affected districts 

are encouraged to continue working 
closely with their legal counsel to 
confirm the plans and processes for 
carrying out the requirements of this 
rule will fully comply with the law. 
The decision by the Sixth Circuit has 
already been appealed to the U.S. 
Supreme Court, and the outcome of 
this case could change once again.

Policy 403.7 – Employee Vac-
cination/Testing for COVID-19 is a 
mandatory policy for districts which 
employ 100 or more employees, 
regardless of full time or part time 
status. This policy was developed 
by the Iowa Association of School 
Boards, is supported by Ahlers Law 
Firm and has been provided as the 
recommendation to approve, along 
with the policy regulations and ex-
hibits.  

After board discussion, a motion 
by Badgley was made to approve 
policy 403.7, policy regulations and 
exhibits to help the district comply 
with these requirements. Smith 
seconded the motion. Roll call vote: 
Ayes: Simmons, Smith, Antonovich, 
Badgley, Clark. Motion carried 5-0.

Adjournment 
There was no further business to 

come before the Board for consid-
eration at this time. Moved by An-
tonovich, second by Badgley to ad-
journ the meeting. Roll call: Smith, 
Antonovich, Badgley, Simmons, 
Clark. Motion carried 5-0. Presi-
dent Clark adjourned the meeting 
at 5:21pm. 

Reports, documents and full text 
of motions, resolutions or policies 
considered at this meeting are on 
file in the Board Secretary’s Office. 
Lauren Clark, President
Kris Van Pelt, Board Secretary 


